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**  To submit articles to the newsletter, contact Pastor Ruth Ann or Chrissy Chandler 
     or leave them in the mailbox outside the Pastor’s office. All submissions must be in 
     by the Friday before the last Sunday of the month**
SCCM items for April:  canned meat – tuna, chicken, Spam, salmon  
SCCM items for May:   canned or dried beans, canned tomatoes, rice
APRIL BIRTHDAYS:  




1 – Colby Smith
5 – Emily Robinson

      Wes Misenheimer

9 – Leane Sullivan
10 – Rick Gordon

        Landry Murray

11 – Zachery Almond
16 – Adam Troutman

21 – John Hearne
22 – Rex Lefler
24 – Elizabeth Laughlin

APRIL ANNIVERSARIES:

3 – Robert & Emily Misenheimer – 38 
5 – Jim & Cindy Misenheimer – 39
8 – Steve & Marilyn Robertson – 49
13 – Dwayne & Tonia Icenhour – 18
16 – Rick & Connie Gordon – 42
20 – Wade & Carrie Barbee – 64
28 – Kyle & Ashley Manus  – 13
April Disciples in Action

Community Inn Meal:  June Almond

Lawn Care:  Kyle Manus

MAY BIRTHDAYS:

15 – Robert Shoe

16 – Shirley Culp

17 – Bonnie Smith

21 – Vicar Natalie Cook
26 – Connie Gordon

27 – Cobrin Icenhour

MAY ANNIVERSARIES:
   none
May Disciples in Action

Community Inn Meal:  

                  Libby Palmer & Joanna Palmer
Lawn Care:  Robert & Jim Misenheimer
From the Pastor
And who knows whether you have not come to the kingdom for such a time as this?"
~ Esther 4:14 RSV
We have entered into a strange time, as we practice ‘social distancing’ in order to slow the spread of the COVID-19 pandemic. Some people first described this time as “the Lentiest Lent I have ever Lented” and now it has stretched out beyond Easter.  It seems unprecedented for us to close schools, work from home, and cancel worship services and other events.  The reality is that it has happened before – just outside our collective memory – during the Spanish Flu epidemic of 1918.  It is possible that while I certainly do not remember that time, I remember more about that time, because it affected my family directly.   

My mother was born in a hospital in Chicago in early November 1918, and a few short days later, my grandmother died of the flu.  I know that my mother’s life took a new course.  Instead of going home with her parents and two older sisters, she went home with an aunt and uncle to be raised as their foster daughter.  While they raised her with great love, she never quite shook the feeling of being an outcast from her birth family.  For the rest of her life, she was treated as something of a distant relative rather than a true sister by her siblings, who continued to live with her father – and then their stepmother.

I recently saw (and shared on Facebook) a newspaper clipping from November 1918, which declared that in order to slow the spread of the Spanish Flu, all schools, churches, theatres, moving picture shows, and pool rooms were to be closed until further notice.  In addition, all public gatherings of ten or more were prohibited.   There is documentation that the protocols of those days still remain in place as the best way to slow the spread of a pandemic.

And so, in this time, with others across the country and around the world, we are called to stay apart.  I pray we continue to comply with our governor’s directive, not driven to do this by our own fears, but that we may do it out of great love and compassion for others who would likely not survive if they were exposed to the illness.    

I also pray that we remember that the church is not the building, but the people.  As I have reminded myself and others frequently in recent days: We ARE the church even when we cannot gather AT the church!

While we cannot gather at the church, we can still worship together with the help of technology.   We will continue to prepare a weekly service in PDF and video that you can access from our website or Facebook page.  Printed copies are being mailed to those who do not have internet access.  You can join Vicar Natalie and me for Midweek Prayer, bible study, and other meetings online - or by phone - via Zoom.   We will continue to check in with members of the congregation by phone, text, and email.  Please contact one of us if you need prayer, help running errands, or just someone to talk to! 

O God, for saints and servants, those named and those unknown, 

in whom through all the ages your light of  glory shone, 

we offer glad thanksgiving and fervent prayer we raise that,

 faithful in your service, our lives may sing your praise.




Herman G. Stuempfle Jr. 

For All the Faithful Women Evangelical Lutheran Worship # 419
                                                Sharing the Lenten journey and Easter celebration, Pastor Ruth Ann

Thank You:
+ to everyone who helped us read the gospel texts early in  Lent, including:  Kyle Manus, Wayne Mills, Jim Misenheimer, and Robert Misenheimer. 
We extend our Christian Sympathy:

to the family of Elaine Crawley who died at home on March 25.  The family held a small graveside service and a memorial service will be scheduled in the future. Even as we grieve, 
may we always trust in the sure and certain promise of the resurrection to eternal life.  
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Wher Chunches fhre Clesed

If Christian folk must always pray
Within four walls of brick
How sad ‘twould be to close the church
When half the town is sick!

But Christian folk may also pray
Beneath October skies,
Whose veil of blue can scarce conceal
The hills of paradise!

And in the quiet spots of home,
With those we dearly love,
With chastened spirits we may seek
The grace of God above.

And most of all within the heart,
Far hid from sound or sight,
The human temple's inner shrine,
Where glows the inner light,

Undimmed "when all the hosts
Of ill are most abroad.,”
There, with no intervening priest,
We all may speak with God.

So let us keep our gladsome trust
This churchless day of prayer,
And prove again the ancient truth
That God is everywhere.




Congratulations to
               Wade & Carrie Barbee, 
           who recently celebrated their 
            65th wedding anniversary! 
     Special thanks to Terry Deese 
             for sharing this photo.
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Congratulations to our 2020 graduates:
Kelly Roseman, daughter of Tommy & Lisa Roseman and granddaughter                                        of Peggy Roseman, will be graduating from Pfeiffer University with a                                   Bachelor of Science in Nursing (BSN).  She will be working as a Medical-                                 Surgical RN for Novant Health.
Heidi Smith, daughter of Bryan & Michelle Smith and granddaughter of Bonnie Smith, will be graduating from UNC-Wilmington with a Bachelor of Science in Public Health Studies with a pre-clinical concentration and a minor in biology.  She plans to take some time off and work now and to return to school in the future to become a physician’s assistant.
Mason Smith, son of Bryan & Michelle Smith and grandson of Bonnie Smith, will be graduating from East Carolina University with his Doctorate in Physical Therapy. He has accepted a job in Greenville, NC with a private practice outpatient clinic.

Brandon Myers, son of Scotty & Karen Myers and grandson of Carol & Lillian Huneycutt, will be graduating on May 8, 2020 from Indiana University School of Optometry.  He has accepted a position and will be practicing in Lynchburg, VA.
Do you know someone we should thank, congratulate, or offer our sympathy?
Please tell Chrissy Chandler or Pastor Ruth Ann, because we don’t want to overlook anyone!
Council Highlights:

At the regular meeting on March 8, the congregation council:

· Approved the minutes from the February council meeting.

· Received the February treasurer’s report, noted that we received $955 for the Souper Bowl of Caring; were reminded that our annual insurance bill is due in March.
· Reviewed a draft of the April calendar, including Holy Week events.

· Received the pastor’s report, including joys and prayer concerns, and upcoming events. 
· Received the vicar’s report.
· Discussed ongoing projects: the front doors and hardware are complete; post beetle work has been completed; the plumber has fixed two problems in the church and parsonage.  
At a called meeting of the executive committee on March 22, the congregational officers discussed several issues related to worship, bible study, and other events in light of the synod council’s recommendation not to gather for worship until after May 12.

At called council meetings on  April 6 and 10 (held via Zoom), the council discussed applying for a PPP loan under the CARES Act.  Because our giving is holding steady, thanks to both increased electronic giving and those who are mailing in their donations, the council voted to not apply at this time.   The council also approved a donation of $500 from the Backpack Buddies fund toward the Blessing Box project to help families in need with students at Richfield Elementary and North Stanly Middle Schools.

At the regular meeting on April 19 (held via Zoom), the congregation council:

· Approved the minutes from the March regular council meeting and the called meetings.
· Received the March treasurer’s report, noted that we are in the red because we have paid the annual insurance bill, .

· Received the pastor’s report, which included cares and concerns, but focused on recent activities to stay in touch with members during this stay-at-home order.  

· Approved a request to remove Wendy Hearne Napier and family from the membership roster.

· Received the vicar’s report.
· Approved donating $200 to the Fisher-Wilhelm fund in honor of Terry Fisher, to thank him for auditing our 2019 financial records.

Financial Update for February 2020:             Financial Update for March 2020:

   Annual Budget                           $ 107,350.00
         Annual Budget
                 $ 107,350.00

   February Regular Giving                  9,071.25                     March Regular Giving 
        7,439.62
February Actual Expenses
         (8,387.16)                     March Actual Expenses         15,698.27
         
Monthly Balance             $         684.09                             Monthly Balance       $   (8,258.65)
             YTD Balance               $         873.18                             YTD Balance             $    (7,385.47)
Please do continue to support the congregation financially during this time, either by giving electronically (visit our website www.mtzionrichfield.org and click on the Give Now button)    or by mailing your offering to the church at P.O. Box 86, Richfield, NC 28137 (our tellers will be depositing those donations).   Either way, your contributions will go into the church account and be recorded by our financial secretary.

2020 Mt. Zion Yearbooks 

The yearbook is now available in PDF here.  Printed copies have been mailed to those who do not have email access.  Plenty of printed copies will be available when we can meet again.  In the meantime, please let Pastor Ruth Ann know if you need for a printed copy to be mailed to you.
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 Our March & April project for our 125th Anniversary Giving and Serving was gathering canned meat items.  Thanks to everyone who donated, either by bringing them to the church, dropping them off at First Bank, or delivering them directly to either SCCM or the Crossroads Connection Friendly Neighbor Pantry here in Richfield!  
Prayers for New Beginnings:
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Joanna Palmer and Chris Wright will be married here at Mt. Zion on May 14.  Their original plans for April have been changed dramatically due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  Please pray for them to share a small but joyous celebration with their immediate family now, and that will be the beginning of many years of happiness together.
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A baby shower was planned for Mary Cress the first Sunday in May, but given the situation with COVID-19, we will not be able to gather that day.  Mary has chosen baby items at Amazon and Target.  (If you have not ordered baby items from either of them, simply go to their website, find the registry, put in Mary's name. She is due June 5 if you need that information.)  Once you find her registry and purchase an item(s) it should ship to her home.  The address is 3500 Bethlehem Church Road, Gold Hill, NC 28071.  Please hold Mary and Brad in prayer as they prepare for the birth of their child in this extraordinary time.
Office Hours 
Pastor Ruth Ann and Vicar Natalie are NOT holding regular office hours at this time.  You can reach Pastor Ruth Ann on her cell phone: 704/322-0660 or by e-mail: pastor@mtzionrichfield.org or Vicar Natalie on her cell phone:  803/394-5777 or by e-mail: vicar@mtzionrichfield.org.

If you would like to join others across the ELCA in daily prayer for specific concerns, including missionaries and other ministries of the church, ask Pastor Ruth Ann for a copy of the current Prayer Ventures.
May Events:

a
Pastor Ruth Ann and Vicar Natalie are working with Pastor Ray to provide a variety of worship opportunities each week for Worship at Home during this time. There is a video option available online, as well as a PDF file.  We are also mailing a printed copy to members without email access.  

You are invited to join us on online or by phone for several events via Zoom this month:

Adult Sunday School on Sunday mornings at 10:00 a.m.  Join us for a discussion about the gospel text for the week!  
Midweek Prayer on Wednesdays at noon.

In the Wilderness, a bible study on Numbers led by Vicar Natalie, on Thursdays May 7, 14, and 21 at 7:00 p.m.

The Pastor’s Support Committee will meet Tuesday, May 12 at 7:00 p.m.

The Congregational Council will meet Sunday, May 17 at 2:00 p.m.

The Internship Committee will meet Sunday, May 17 at 4:30 p.m.

The Trust Fund Trustees will meet Wednesday, May 27 at 6:30 p.m.

A series of studies on ELCA social statements begins with Care for Creation on Thursday, May 28 at 7:00 p.m.  These studies are part of Vicar Natalie’s internship covenant. 

To join any of these events via Zoom, 
    Go to https://zoom.us/j/7151403155 OR 

    Call 1-646-558-8656 and enter Meeting ID: 715 140 3155.  
Please call or text Pastor Ruth Ann at 704-322-0660 if you need help getting on Zoom.
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Thank you so much for your participation in the 2020 Baby Bottle Boomerang.  Your support helps make the mission of the PRC a reality…  

Your church returned 14 baby bottles and contents added up to create your amazing church total of $1,090.91!  

Every penny adds up, and together, we raised $54,969.18… It never ceases to amaze us at how God uses something as small as a bottle, to make such a big difference in the lives of the unborn in our community, as well as their families.

Together for Life,

Abbey Wheeler

Director of Development
Pregnancy Resource Center of Stanly County
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Note: The congregation council recently designated our first
quarter social ministry funds for local disaster recovery
following tornadoes here in Stanly County.

Dear Mt. Zion Lutheran Church

Thank you for your gift of $400.0 to the 2020 United Methodist Church Tornado Disaster Relief fund on February 29, 2020.

April 1, 2020

Dear Friends,
It is with a grateful heart we send you this letter.  These are unprecedented times in our world, and your gift of $142 given on March 8 couldn’t have come at a better time.

SCCM is working hard to meet the growing needs of our community. There has been a significant increase in familises who are experiencing reduced hours or loss of employment due to the Coronavirus Pandemic,and they are coming to SCCM for help.

Your gift will directly help SCCM meet these growing needs with food or financial suport ot our neighbors.  Without your generosity, we would not be able to be a resource for our community when they are in need.  

Thank you for partnering with SCCM to help makea difference in our neighbor’s lives.

Grace & peace,

Heather Kilde


Thank you for your generosity!

Heather Kilde

Executive Director

Note: We recently received a certificate of thanks from the ELCA 
for our mission support to the North Carolina Synod for the $5,000 we gave in 2019.
It will be posted on the bulletin board in the hallway. It was accompanied by this note:
Thank you for the ways that you invested in our work together through Mission Support in 2019.  Together we are cultivating & Celebrating vital congregations; Identifying, equipping, and nurturing whole & healthy leaders; embracing & engaging in collaboration; and proclaiming the Resurrection with a prophet voice.  There is value in the ministry we do togethre; our partnership makes a difference.  Thank you.  

As a member of the NC Synod Council, I’d like to add a personal 
Thank You to express my appreciation for all that you do.   
     Blessings,
Debbie Purpur

God’s Work. Our Hands Update

During this time of stay-at-home orders and social distancing, it can be more difficult to help others, even though the need is greater.  A letter from Stanly Community Christian Ministries is attached, which encourages us all to consider either a special one-time gift or a recurring donation to support this essential ministry in our community.

In addition, there is an increased need for weekend food for school children – in part because the backpack program at Richfield Elementary ended abruptly.  While the school buildings are closed, it has become more difficult for us to get backpack bags to the children and teens in need.  But in partnership with Crossroads Connection and the partner churches in the Backpack Buddies program, we were able to help provide Blessing Boxes to over thirty families in need during their spring break.  These boxes included a variety of staple food items to help feed these families.  Mt. Zion’s council approved the donation of $500 from our Backpack Buddies fund toward that project.  
Now, with school buildings remaining closed for the remainder of the school year, plans are already underway for another Blessing Box to be delivered in mid-May.  Plus, we have begun conversations about supporting an expanded summer feeding program through the PB&J Ministry already in place at Bethel  and Palestine United Methodist Churches.  Look for more information about those soon!  If you would like to contribute toward this project, please make donations to Mt. Zion, marked Backpack Buddies.
In addition, we are partnering with Crossroads Connection in Reading Rangers – Life Changers.  Please read the Crossroads Connection update in this newsletter for more information!

Finally, are the addresses of several ministries we frequently support, for those who would like to mail contributions directly during this time:

Stanly Community Christian Ministries
Homes of Hope/Community Inn

P.O. Box 58




1816B E Main Street 
Albemarle, NC  28002


Albemarle, NC 28001
Crisis Assistance Fund


Pregnancy Resource Center

P.O. Box 1432




P.O. Box 1091

Albemarle, NC 28002



Albemarle, NC 28002

The Mary & Martha Center


Esther House

138 South Street



P.O. Box 734
Albemarle, NC  28001


Albemarle, NC 28002
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Coming Events – 

       Mark your calendar now!
Plans are underway for a Celebration of Sending for Vicar Natalie Cook on Sunday, July 26 at St. Stephen’s/Gold Hill.  More details will follow.  Please    plan to join us as we send her off with love at the end of her year with us!
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A question I have heard frequently in recent weeks is:

When will we gather for worship again?

I wish that I could answer that question with certainty.  What I can do is continue to share with you the guidance we have received from the North Carolina Synod Council and Bishop Tim Smith..
We were previously advised not to gather in person until after May 12 and have been abiding by that guidance.  In the meantime, Vicar Natalie and Pastor Ray and I have worked together to provide worship resources online, plus by mail. We have also moved bible study, Midweek Prayer, and other meetings to Zoom, which makes it possible for us to gather virtually both online and by phone.
The new news is that on Saturday, May 2, the synod council met again to provide guidance to congregations across the synod.  In accordance with Governor Cooper’s stay-at-home orders and the phases of his reopening plan, we are expected to refrain from gathering in person for worship or other events with more than 10 people at least through May 31.  In the meantime, the Synod Council is appointing a task force to prepare guidelines to help us with the process of safely returning to in-person gatherings in the future.

While I find this heartbreaking, it is the news that I expected to receive.  I know that this has been reached out of an abundance of caution for those most at risk from COVID-19.  Until we can safely re-gather in person, we will continue to offer opportunities to gather virtually for worship, study, and fellowship.   

Beginning next Sunday, May 10, we will offer an adult Sunday school class at 10:00 a.m.   This will be a time to gather on Zoom by phone or online, so that we can check in with each other and discuss the gospel text for the day.
Prayers that each of you – and your families - will remain safe and well during this time.  Please feel free to contact me if you have questions or concerns!

Please share your questions with Pastor Ruth Ann 
so they can be answered here!
Internship Update

Lutheran Theological Southern Seminary in Columbia, SC recently announced internship assignments for the 2020-2021 school year.  Michael Lang, a North Carolina Synod candidate who has a special interest in rural ministry, has been assigned to Mt. Zion and St. Stephen’s.
Pastor Ruth Ann met with him at the annual Internship Conference (which was held this year via Zoom).   Look for more information about Vicar Mike soon!
We have already received over $5,000 in pledges for our internship program for 2020-2021, but it is NOT too late to pledge! There are also pledges being received at St. Stephen’s toward this program.  Please mail your pledge cards back to the church. Our financial secretary, Laura Smith, will be tallying them.  Thanks for your support of this ministry!

From the Vicar

[God], when I am afraid, I put my trust in you.

~ Psalm 56: 3 NRSV
The irony… my From the Vicar column for March was about Sabbath. At that time, we didn’t know that, by now, our state would be on stay-at-home orders for the pandemic. I said, “Gifts that you receive from this set apart (holy) time [of Sabbath] are: rest and rejuvenation, a chance to explore new things and experiences, spending time in a devotional or scripture, being encouraged and transformed by worship, etc.”

Nothing is what it was like a month ago. I’ve tried not to watch too much news during this pandemic. I know enough about it through social media and conversation that it is a big deal. We can’t take this lightly. I am not avoiding reality, I just know that watching too much news is not good for me!  I recently watched NBC Nightly News’s recording of the show for 3/28/2020. It was disturbing to see what our friends in Christ, the Italians, are dealing with right now. There was footage of caskets, one after another, lined up in an empty church. My heart aches for them, and I look forward to a break in the spread of this virus. 

This pandemic has ruined everyone’s plans for the spring, and now some plans extending into the summer are being canceled. This is no fun, and we can’t even share, in person, our grief of everything that we have lost already. Yet, we do have technology. 
Friends, this is the time to reach out to each other and cinch up the fabric of love around one another. Call your friends and mourn what you need to mourn. Christians, Jews, and Muslims all around the world are wondering how to do Easter, Passover, and Ramadan this year. It will be different, but we will still celebrate. It’s not every year that you get “two Easters;” one on the calendar, and one when we can gather again! 
Please let me or Pastor Ruth Ann know if you need someone to talk to. We are here for you even though we are apart. 
In Christ’s love,

Vicar Natalie 

p.s.  I'd like your help! 

A part of my internship project is to make sure our local social service resources are on auntbertha.com. Auntbertha.com is a social care network for people that are seeking help (with almost anything) can see what is offered in their area by zip code. For example,  I added the "cabinet food pantry" at Richfield, Bethany, and Salem United Methodist Churches. 
Please go on auntbertha.com and either type in your area code or go to the bottom of the page where it says "browse programs" and see if any service groups you have heard of or are involved in are not listed. If you notice something is missing, go to the bottom of the page where it says "suggest program" and add it yourself, or let me know, and I will do it. 

Let me know if you add a program so I can keep track of how we are helping the community! 

Manage Your Giving Online!

Secure online giving is available!  Giving online is easy and allows you to set up automatic recurring contributions and view your complete online giving history from anywhere you have access to the Internet.

Our electronic giving program offers convenience for you and much needed donation consistency for our congregation. You will no longer need to write out checks or prepare envelopes. And, when you are not able to attend worship, this program will allow your weekly offerings to continue on an uninterrupted basis. 

Visit www.mtzionrichfield.org  and click on [image: image2.jpg]


 to set up a one-time or recurring donation to our General Fund, Building Fund, Fifth Sunday Offering, or the Fisher Wilhelm Fund)   
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OR simply scan this QR code with your smart phone to set up an online payment.

NOTE:  Please use your bank routing number and checking account number to         

create an ACH transaction and avoid additional charges to the church which 
result from credit or debit card transactions.  
To contribute to other funds at this time, please mail your contribution to the church.
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“I wouldn't get lost all the time if the shepherd would let
me use his GPS navigator”




This work by Speartoons, Inc. is licensed under a
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Connecting Each Other

Mission:
Connecting Neighbors: 
Building Compassionate Community
Vision:
Crossroads Connection is God’s love expressed through a strong network of churches, local organizations, businesses, and neighbors who are committed to seeking communal flourishing in the areas of food, health, education, and relational support.  This network will be committed to compassion, authentic relationships, Asset-Based Community Development, and being transformed in unexpected ways.
Phase 1 of construction!
Construction began on March 25th!  It is exciting to see the dirt moving. Please check out our Facebook page to see some pictures.

Phase 2 of construction
Our partnership with SCCM to bring a community table to North Stanly is Phase 2.  We need to raise $10,000 to build a ramp.  The ramp will make the fellowship hall handicap accessible and also be durable enough for SCCM’s pallets of food to be brought in from Second Harvest.  Please contact Rev. Jennifer Orr at 704-881-3873 if you have questions about donations to this worthy cause.  

Partnership with Senior Center: 


A Matter of Balance

The class had to be postponed.  We hope t0 reschedule in the near future.

Partnership with the Health Department:


Take Back Day

Due to the pandemic and the workload of law enforcement and the Health Department, the Take Back event will be rescheduled.  The opioid crisis is important to our Health Department and our county and we will try to reschedule for sometime this summer or fall.

Partnership with Our Elementary schools: 

Reading Rangers-Life Changers
Crossroads Connection is excited to announce a new ministry being birthed during this time of isolation and uncertainty.

Building relationships and discovering the passions and gifts of our community has led to connections with all kinds of community partners, and one thing that has come from this community is the idea and plan for every child at Richfield Elementary to go home with a new book at the end of the school year.  Then, through our connections and collaboration, we also have the opportunity to help expand a ministry that Oak Grove UMC has faithfully been building at Millingport Elementary where they already give students in the younger grades books, such that we can include the older students as part of the ministry this year.

What is Reading Rangers-Life Changers, as designed by our community?

· We will collect new books, one for each child in Richfield and Millingport Elementary, so each child will go home at the end of the school year with a book of their own.

· There will be two locations for book drop off:  at Mt. Zion Lutheran, place books inside the breezeway; at Salem UMC (in Millingport): The door by the office has a bucket labeled “Reading Rangers”

· All books are to be dropped off at the churches by May 3rd
· NEW books can be paperback or hardback

· If you would like to donate money for books, you can! Please mail to PO Box 86, Richfield, NC 28137.  Checks should be made out to “Mt. Zion Lutheran”, with “Reading Rangers” as the memo.

Our challenge to you, North Stanly:

Richfield Elementary has 320 students
Millingport upper grades have 102 students

A list of book suggestions can be found on Mt Zion Lutheran’s webpage and Crossroads Connection’s Facebook page.


Partnership with First Bank: 

Food Drive
As you head to the grocery store and pick up your groceries each week, pick up a few extra non-perishable goods.  First Bank in Richfield is partnering with Crossroads Connection for a food drive for all local pantries, which includes all the Good Neighbor Pantries and SCCM.

All these pantries are in need of food and will continue to be in need of food. Our neighbors are hurting and will continue to hurt for some time.  The act of providing just a few extra things will be very helpful.  

When you go to the bank, just place the food by the front door, because at this time their lobby is closed to the public.
New Events:

Crossroads Connection is working to find different ways for us as a community to connect and still be social so we don’t find ourselves isolated as we physically distance.  We would love to hear from you by phone or in a reply if you are in need or have an idea for us to try. How can you connect currently with us and others?

Stitch and Gab

Do you like to crochet, knit, sew, cross-stitch, or any other kind of stitching? If so, join us on Zoom every Wednesday from 3-5 pm for some time set aside to work on your latest project and talk to your neighbors over the internet.  This will be a time set apart every week, so don’t feel like you have to come every week. You don’t have to be there the whole time.  We would love to have you come, even if it’s only the last 15 minutes if that is what you can do. Here is the link: https://zoom.us/j/810907270
If you need help with Zoom email jorr@wnccumc.net. 
Deepening our prayer 

This is a time to pray in an ancient form of silence and being with God and others. The time is led by a community member, and each week has had different people participating.  Anyone can do this type of prayer. Join us every Thursday at 9 am. Join URL: https://zoom.us/j/655379538  

Supporting Crossroads Connection

1. Pray -  We encourage you to pray Psalm 145 with the leadership of Crossroads Connection every Thursday at 1:45pm.
2. Give - If so led, we encourage you to share your talents, passions and financial gifts which can be used for renovations for a feeding site and/or ministry in the community.

Checks can be made payable to the “Uwharrie District of the UMC” with “Crossroads Connection” written in the memo line.  Mail to:  Uwharrie District of the UMC,  P.O. Box 1307,  Albemarle, NC 28002

Stay Connected 
Facebook: Crossroads Connection

Instagram: Crossroads Connection

Rev. Jennifer Orr, coordinator

Email: jorr@wnccumc.net
Phone: 704-881-3873

Emails

We will be emailing and putting new information on our Facebook page as we have it available.  If you are not receiving our emails and would like them, please contact our coordinator and she will be happy to put you on our email list.
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